


The Authority notes that not one access seeker has formally made a proposal for access
under the Code. In the view of CBH, this is a reflection of the Code’s failure to meet the
primary objective of the Railways (Access) Act 1989 (*Act’) of establishing a rail access
regime that encourages the efficient use of, and investment in, railway facilities by facilitating
a contestable market for rail operations. The access regime provides potential access
seekers little surety that a negotiated outcome will be achieved within a commercially
acceptable timeframe and any negotiation breakdown or dispute is subject to an open
ended arbitration process. It is logical that when faced with such uncertainty, many access
seekers will have no commercial choice other than to negotiate an arrangement with the
Rail Owner outside the Code’s cumbersome regime.

CBH is of the view that the Authority’'s concerns regarding the compliance and
administration costs of publishing floor/ceiling prices are insignificant when compared to the
public detriment that will flow from a less open and transparent access regime. If any
changes are to be made, it is CBH’s view that more thorough access charges should be
published covering the whole of the grain rail network based on a methodology which is
reflective of the current state of the track and not on the current theoretical or idealistic
practice.

CBH is the primary or sole user of the grain rail network and a user of WestNet Rail’'s
southwest rail network. CBH does not use and does not envisage using the railway
operated by The Pilbara Infrastructure. CBH acknowledges that this letter should be read in
this context.

CBH appreciates the opportunity to comment on the Issues Paper.
Yours sincerely,

For: Co-operative Bulk Handling Limited

ALLYN WASLEY
General Manager Operations
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